BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING: MINUTES

MONDAY 24th JUNE 2014
Attendees:   David Neale (Chair), Jonathan Dart (Vice-chair), Rod Plinston (Secretary),  Barbara Kendall, Steve Bale (Membership Secretary), Sandie Gill (Treasurer), Pat Short, Justine McMinn.
Apologies: Rose Brannigan (minutes secretary), Richard Chandler.
Minutes:  Minutes of the May meeting were agreed. 
Matters arising:

Community First:  The committee discussed the possibility that no location could be found for the bench and noticeboard together. It was suggested that we contact Mrs Main or other folk who had land in Randolph Road, to ask about a noticeboard placement, but planning permission would need to be pursued in any case. Other options were needed as fall-backs. Other ideas were floated – hanging baskets on street lamps, a ‘green street’ community play scheme, or a community choir (David would consult a known choir-mistress. Barbara noted that there was little time to nominate spending of the award and a response needed to be tendered by September 2014. Action: all committee members were invited to identify and decide on good uses for the funding at the next Committee meeting.
Reading Neighbourhood Network:   David reported that apart from the Caversham Festival, there were no significant events currently. The ‘Community Organisers’ programme was now getting under way with four officers in the town. 
Council Matters:   On 2 July the E P Collier school redevelopment exhibition would take place from 3:15 to 7:00pm. Justine enquired about members making Freedom of Information requests regarding the school. There should be non-disclosure when those requests are made.
RVA:  Rod had written in the last week to Rachel Miller of RVA to seek advice on community engagement in BTCA activities and means to identify the demography of the Bell Tower area and what people wanted from a community association.
Finance:  Sandie reported that the Street Party had done well and that we had made a profit at the May Quiz. 
Membership: Jonathan reported that there were 10 new members, with membership now at 48, slightly below one year ago. David reported that there would be a Facebook group for BTCA members, information to be added to the Bell Tower web site. 

Local business engagement:  Richard had reported before the meeting that there were no further developments to report.
Neighbourhood News:  David asked Committee members to supply any draft items for the September edition by 15 August. 
Recent Events:  (i) The Street Party had been the first such event to deliver a profit (£81.00). Ideas were floated for the next year’s event – e.g. a live band, additions to the food suppliers (e.g. to add Standard Tandoori) and borrowing gazebos from Readipop if needed. (ii) The second Health Walk had attracted a good crowd and future Walks will be the second Saturday of each month, leaving at 11:00am from the Crown on the Bridge.
Future Events:

Treasure Hunt:  David would get together with Rod / Steve to consider possible approaches.
Big Skip:  depending on EPC schoolyard availability, we should aim to hold in early September or early October. The best timing would be around the second Saturday in August, but availability could not be assured.
Autumn Quiz:  the Committee agreed that another Quiz in the same format as the May event should be held at the Crowne Plaza on Friday 17 or 24 October. [since confirmed as 17 October]
Crowne Plaza Barbecue for Bell Tower area:  Barbara floated the offer from the hotel to hold a barbecue on the terrace or riverbank for £10 per head, catering for about 25-40 people. The Committee were very supportive of the idea. Rod also suggested that this could be combined with a quiz to attract people. [date subsequently set to 13 September]
AOB:  
Rod had circulated a note of Karen Rowland’s views about her Baker Street association. It was agreed that the Committee should discuss this as an item on the July agenda.

Rod also noted that he and Steve had encountered some fly-tipping in the alley at the back of Addison Road (north) and York Road (north). It was suggested that a forthcoming note could be provided in Neighbourhood News about keeping alleys in the Bell Tower area clear and locked where they were gated.

…………………………………………………………

